
 
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT  
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

April 12, 2022 

 

Ersilia Davis 

Project Manager 

Network Building + Consulting, LLC 

1777 Sentry Parkway W       

VEVA 17, Suite 400                                                           

Blue Bell, PA 19422 

edavis@nbcllc.com 

 

RE: EM-AT&T-155A-220217 – AT&T notice of intent to modify an existing telecommunications 

facility located at 29 South Main Street, West Hartford, Connecticut.   

 

Dear Ms. Davis: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) hereby denies your request to modify the above-referenced 

existing telecommunications facility, pursuant to Section 16-50j-73 of the Regulations of Connecticut State 

Agencies.  

 

This exempt modification request was submitted to the Council on February 17, 2022. Council staff 

reviewed this request for completeness and had identified a deficiency that was more fully described in a 

notice of incompletion letter to the requesting entity dated March 14, 2022 (attached) and recommended 

that Crown Castle provide a rigorous far-field analysis taking into account the actual antenna pattern and 

accounting for a 6-foot person on the roof of the parking garage with a cumulative %MPE at or below 

100%, on or before April 11, 2022. To date the Council has not received the requested information. 

   

Thus, the proposed modification is not in compliance with the exemption criteria in Section 16-50j-72 (b) 

of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies and is hereby denied. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Melanie Bachman 

Executive Director 

 

MAB/FC/emr 

 

Enclosure: Council Incomplete Letter Dated March 14, 2022 

 

c: The Honorable Shari Cantor, Mayor, Town of West Hartford, (mayor@westhartfordct.gov) 

 Matthew Hart, Town Manager, Town of West Hartford (TownManager@WestHartfordCT.gov) 
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